Department of Rehabilitation Services (DORS)
Bureau of Education and Services for the Blind (BESB)
Statewide Committee of Blind Vendors

Minutes of the September 14, 2019
Annual Meeting
DRAFT
Attendance: 
Committee:

Brandy Altergott, Frank Roberts, Chad Farr, Rich Braccia, Angel Torres

Keith Haley, Shelly McDermott – called in but not present for votes
Alternate:

Amos Fatorma
Vending Facility Managers: Charles Cote, Keith Deleo, Adam Fairbanks, Carmella Ferreira, Anthony Ford, Stephen Hillyer, Barbara Miller, Lloyd Montaque, David Pelaggi, Kenneth Ramsay, Helen Shramek.



Bureau:
Brian Sigman, Ed Owens, Nick Faenza, David Walshe
Guests: Melissa Smith, Rick Fairbanks

A roll call of persons in attendance was taken.
At its June meeting, the Committee selected the topic of Customer Service to be the training topic for the Annual Meeting. Melissa Smith, a Business Enterprise Program (BEP) Entrepreneur from Tennessee and a representative for the National Federation of the Blind’s Entrepreneur’s Initiative spoke on this topic. She provided an excellent presentation and gave several examples of how to increase sales through positive customer service.

The minutes of the meeting of June 4, 2019 were brought up for action.

Motion made by Brandy Altergott to accept the minutes as presented.

Seconded by Chad Farr
Vote: Yes – 5, No – 0, Abstained – 0
Under Old Business, some highlights from the report from the sub-committee on Customer Service were reviewed. They included: uniforms, selection and volume of music and verbal communications.
Ed Owens presented a budget update. With the expanding of the rest area hours to 24/7 operations as of July 1st, there was an increase in commissions of $6,500 in July as compared with July of 2018. The BEP fund currently has $1,036,000. This represents the average balance and the Program is averaging a steady stream of revenue to maintain this balance.
BEP anticipates additional income from the rest areas. Coca-Cola will not be filling beverage machines going forward. Their third party vendors will be taking this over. This will provide a wider selection of products, as the Coke trucks were limited in what they could stock.

BEP has also benefited from funding from the Cotton Fund which supports industry in New Haven County only.

More work remains to be done by the Committee on the updating of the state regulations.
Under new business the change in the sales tax rate for meals was reviewed. All meal items which include all prepared and pre-packaged items available for immediate consumption will increase by 1 percent to 7.35 percent effective October 1, 2019. Any non-food item will remain at 6.35 percent.
Vending Facility Managers need to be aware of how to change the tax rate on their cash registers or POS system. A method, such as using a separate department to ring sales at the different tax rates needs to be implemented. The business report needs to be amended to reflect the different tax categories. If there are any questions on the new tax rate, Vending Facility Managers are to consult with their field representative.

For those Vending Facility Managers who are using plastic bags for take-out orders, it was suggested that the tax collected should be put under other income and expensed out as a business expense. This tax will be reported when Vending Facility Managers file their sales taxes.
It was also stated as a reminder that minimum wage rises to $11.00 effected October 1, 2019.
Northwestern Community College is seeking BEP’s level of interest in running the snack bar in the Administrative Building. The Committee reviewed this opportunity noting that the agency had previously operated his location and withdrew.
Motion made by Frank Roberts to waive the operation of the snack bar at Northwestern Community College but to retain the rights to all vending machines on the campus.

Seconded By Chad Farr

Vote: Yes – 5, No – 0, Abstained – 0
The Committee was advised as to the change in the Agency’s name as of October 1, 2019. The new name of the Agency will be the Department of Aging and Disability Services. 

Under BEP Staffing it was stated that Field Representative Nick Palermo has announced his retirement as of November 1, 2019. A request to refill this position has been submitted.

The proposed dates for the 2020 meetings of the Committee were presented as March 3rd, June 2nd, September 12th and December 1st.

Motion made by Chad Farr to accept the 2020 meeting dates as presented.
Seconded by: Frank Roberts

Vote: Yes – 5, No – 0, Abstained – 0
The Committee discussed renewal of membership in the National Federation of the Blind’s Entrepreneur’s Initiative. Through this membership they have benefited with speakers at the last two Annual Meetings.

Motion made by Frank Roberts to continue the membership in the National Federation of the Blind’s Entrepreneur’s Initiative for the coming year of October 1, 2019 through September 30, 2020.

Seconded by: Brandy Altergott

Vote: Yes – 5, No – 0, Abstained – 0
The Committee was reminded that the retirement contribution rate increased by 1/2 percent effective July 1, 2019 to 4 percent. Therefore, half of the profit value of the 2019 Schedule C will be at 3.5 percent and half will be at 4 percent.
A composting initiative has started at 450 Columbus Boulevard. This is in response to Governor Lamont’s Executive Order #1 which in part calls for a 25 percent reduction in waste disposal by 2030 from a 2020 statewide baseline.
The items from the cafeteria are sorted into composting material, recyclables and trash. This will also be in place at 165 Capitol Avenue when the building reopens after renovations later this year. Eventually this will be established at state facilities overseen by the Department of Administrative Services.

Since the posting of the meeting agenda, additional items for the Committee to review have come up. The Committee entertained a motion to discuss the Danbury Courthouse, Legislative Office Building and the New Canaan Train Station.
Motion made by Chad Farr to amend the agenda to allow for the discussion on the Danbury Courthouse, Legislative Office Building, and the New Canaan Train Station.

Seconded By: Brandy Altergott
Vote: Yes – 5, No – 0, Abstained – 0
The Vending Facility Manager of the Danbury Courthouse has left the program effective September 13, 2019. The volume at this facility has decreased and is not projected to sustain an income for a new Vending Facility Manager.

Motion made by Brandy Altergott not to seek a replacement Vending Facility Manager and to close the operation of the snack bar at the Danbury Courthouse while retaining the rights to the operation of the vending machines at this facility.

Seconded by: Frank Roberts
Vote: Yes – 5, No – 0, Abstained – 0
A request for proposal has been issued for the cafeteria at the Legislative Office Building. The Committee reviewed this information.
Motion made by Frank Roberts to waive the operation of the Legislative Office Building Cafeteria while retaining the rights to the vending machines in the building.
Seconded by: Chad Farr

Vote: Yes – 5, No – 0, Abstained – 0
The Committee reviewed a request for the operation of a snack bar at the New Canaan Train Station.

Motion made by Frank Roberts to waive the operation of the snack bar at the New Canaan Train Station but to retain the rights to any vending machines that may be placed there.

Seconded by: Chad Farr

Vote: Yes – 5, No – 0, Abstained – 0
Under Transfers and Trainings it was noted that the Vending Facility Manager of the Micro-Market at 184 Windsor Avenue passed away in July. Angel Torres is now assisting with this operation. Also as noted previously, the Vending Facility Manager of the Danbury Courthouse has left the program.
Under renovations update, the renovation to 165 Capitol Avenue will be completed by the end of this year. The cafeteria will be turned over to the agency in late December with a start date of January.

BEP will be assuming the operation of Manchester Community College’s food services upon the expiration of the existing contract on December 16, 2019.

The plan to downsize 470 Capitol Avenue to a micro-market has been delayed as approvals are being sought.
Federal Fiscal Year 2019 ends on September 30, 2019. All Vending Facility Managers were asked to have their business reports covering this period in during the month of October to facilitate the compiling of the Federal RSA-15 Report on the program.

Committee elections were held to elect three regular committee members and two alternates. There were four Vending Facility Managers on the ballot and there were no nominations from the floor. The three regular positions were filled but only one alternate position could be filled. 
The newly elected members are: Chad Farr, Dave Pelaggi. Steve Hillyer and Amos Fatorma is 1st Alternate.

The Committee is scheduled to meet this coming Tuesday to elect a Chair and Vice-Chair.

Under open forum it was mentioned that Coca-Cola of Northern New England will be changing its name to Coca-Cola Beverages Northeast as of October 1, 2019.

Chad Farr offered to create a blog where Vending Facility Managers could share information.

Ed Owens stated that currently there are 33 vending facilities and 28 Vending Facility Managers.

Motion made by Frank Roberts to Adjourn

Seconded by: Chad Farr

Vote: Yes – 5, No – 0, Abstained – 0
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